Fall 2019 Newsletter
Since my previous newsletter the NP, SP&S, BN caboose project is nearing completion.  Painting and lettering diagrams have been approved and Boo Rim Precision is currently assembling sample models.  If all goes as expected (hum … could happen!) these will be approved in November and finished models should arrive right after the first of the year.  Reviewing minor lettering variations between otherwise identical cars has resulted in 23 distinctly different cars.  The production total is now fixed at 300 models, all but 7 of which are currently presold.  I expect to mail invoices to all dealers holding firm reservations after the first of the year.  

Some dealers might have noticed the North Bank Line web-site is no longer active.  This is because this caboose project will be the last official North Bank Line project.  When I started the North Bank Line in 2006 it was with the goal of producing models that either had never been produced before or that had only been produced to a much earlier standard of detail and accuracy.  Unfortunately most of the projects I’ve planned have not generated enough orders to allow production to proceed.  In some respects this stems from a lack of advertising and dealer participation.  Another factor may be changing demand and rising costs.  In any case the result is the same.  You can’t build models without firm reservations.  Thus at this time all previously announced North Bank Line projects are cancelled.  Future North Bank Line projects, if any, will be produced on a very limited basis.
An important bookkeeping note:  In order to simplify accounting I’ve combined my model importing business with by museum exhibit business.  Thus, effective immediately, all payments to the North Bank Line should be made payable to Ed Austin Associates.  This will be reflected on future invoices.  The North Bank Line name will still apply with regard to models but all accounting will be handled under Ed Austin Associates.
I do thank all those who have supported the North Bank Line over the past 13 years.  Your appreciation for my work has been the most rewarding aspect of the North Bank Line.  
Dealers are welcome to contact the North Bank Line at NBLEAA@gmail.com with questions.
Kind regards, Ed

